Putney Historical Society Board Meeting 02/26/18 6:30PM

Present: Ruth Barton, Maryann Toffolon, Carolyn Handy, Barbara Taylor, Lyssa Papazian, Barry Stockwell,  Tom Jamison, Tim Ragle, Lindley Speers, Betsy MacIsaac

Lyssa handed out new PHS/NSAP lease agreement received from Steve Phillips.  The most recent version allows PHS use of the building at no charge 3 times per year.

Secretary's report: Draft minutes of the 01/26/18 and 02/01/18 meeting were distributed by email, a motion was made by Barbara and seconded by Carolyn to accept the minutes as presented.  Motion passed.

Treasurer's report: Tom sent out a letter 2/5 to lapsed members and received about $2,300 in membership dues as a result.  The special (savings) account balance is $1,338, veterans memorial fund $16,138, church capital fund $5,126, church contingency account $8,189, regular checking account $1,805.  Putney General Store owes us $3,500.  Bills outstanding are plumbing $457 plus propane bill, church elevator, ARC and VHS membership.  Received draft 990 tax form prepared by Pieciak & Co., we owe them $1,500.  Lyssa will email the 990 form to board members to read and approve.  Ruth signed the efile form.  NSAP says the listers approved their tax exempt application for the building.  A motion was made by Barbara and seconded by Maryann to approve and pay the outstanding bills from the checking account with any balance due to be paid from the church contingency funds.  Motion passed. 

Old Business:

We need to finalize the lease with NSAP.  Amelia Darrow will stop by tonight to meet us.  Lyssa mentioned that Phil Pellerin is still contacting her about getting in to the Thwing Mill, she referred him to Greg Wilson's lawyer as we have done our part.

New Business:

Lyssa and Betsy met with a new Putney business group to talk about forming a business alliance. They shared lots of ideas, we will send our logo and contact information, develop a brochure or rack card listing what to do in Putney.  We should create a map, historic building walking tour similar to the Chester VT flier, this would be a separate PHS project.

Amelia Darrow, NSAP board chair, came to meet everyone.  We mentioned our proposed changes to the most recent version of the lease and she agreed to $150 monthly rent and 

 no limit on building use subject to availability.  

Returned to discussion about creating walking tour brochure.  Barbara asked if we have a copy of Joanne Nichols history of the church.  We have information about the village historic district houses and photos are in a binder at Town Hall.  Maybe we could have a kiosk by the General Store to display information.  Suggested people should work on this project during open office hours on Saturdays.  Should research other town publications, include sketches.

Ruth appointed Maryann and Tom to be committee to work on this.  Tom will print village map.  We can also refer to places of interest outside the historic district.  Barry reported that NSAP obtained a grant for promotion, will be hiring a firm to assist.  Putney Legacy is planning 10 days of events from 5/3 - 5/12, we should update our display cases.  PHS scheduled to sponsor a presentation 5/8.  Discussed options, could show films again, find a speaker, dramatic reading?

Lyssa and Betsy have been talking to a group of advisers about the General Store, we are coming up on the one year anniversary and need to form a search committee to find lessee.  Would like to have Pieciak & Co do a business analysis to help with the search as we will need to be able to present data to any prospects.  January and February months have been slow. We should consider our options, do we hire a manager?  Current net income would probably not support that option.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.

